
MEMORIAL RESOLUTION 

Raymundo S. Magno, M.D. 
 

Whereas, on August 9, 2018, MedChi, The Maryland State Medical Society, and its component, 

the Baltimore County Medical Association, were saddened by the loss of a member of long 

standing, Dr. Raymundo S. Magno; and 

Whereas, Dr. Magno born in Munoz, the Philippines, was the son of the Paulino Magno, a 

school teacher, and Cayetana Magno, a homemaker; and  

Whereas, he received a medical degree in 1960 from the University of the Philippines College of 

Medicine in Manila; and  

Whereas, he was an internal medicine resident at the old Church Home and Hospital 1960 to 

1961; and completed a fellowship in internal medicine with a sub-specialty of nephrology at the 

Johns Hopkins Hospital from 1964 to 1966; and 

Whereas Dr. Magno established a general medical practice in Dundalk in 1971; and 

Whereas, he served as the president of the Association of Philippine Physicians in Maryland; 

and 

Whereas; he was also a co-founder and president  of Katipunan, the Towson-based Filipino-

American Association of Maryland, Inc.; and the Foundation for Aid to the Philippines; and 

Whereas, Dr. Magno was beloved by his colleagues and patients; and was passionate about 

supporting charitable causes in Maryland and the Philippines; and 

Whereas, he was an inveterate golfer and lifelong New York Yankees fan; and 

Whereas, in addition to his wife of 54 years, Maria, Dr. Magno is survived by a son, Raymar 

Magno of Elkridge, daughters,  Dr. Romina Magno Thomas and Rebecca Chider of Towson, 

Florian Ward of Abingdon, Carlota Sumbilla of Windsor Will, Marcelina Miguel of Quezon City, 

Philippines, and six grandchildren; therefore be it 

 

Resolved, that the members of the Baltimore County Medical Association, and the MedChi 

House of Delegates have adopted this resolution as an as indication of the respect which the 

medical community held for Dr. Magno as a physician and humanitarian; and be it further 

Resolved, that this resolution be spread upon the minutes of this meeting and given to Mrs. 

Magno as an expression of the high esteem in which Dr. Magno was held by his colleagues. 

Presented this 22
nd

 day of September 2018. 
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